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Stay Connected

Email: 
HilltopelemPTSA@gmail.com

Website:
www.hilltopptsa.org

Facebook: 
Facebook.com/hilltopPTSA

“Hilltop Parents Group”:
facebook.com/groups/
hilltopelementaryparents

Early Release
June 9th (12pm)

June 22nd (12pm)
June 24th 12pm(last day!)

Last day of School:
Thursday, Jun 24th – ½ day 12pm

Other Important Dates:
6/23 @11am--6th Grade Graduation Drive-thru event

6/17 and 6/18- Hybrid Field Day
6/17 and 6/18 Fully Remote Field Day

Last PTSA Meeting of the school year:
June 17th @ 6:30pm (Link found on pg 3)  

A message from your 2020-2021 PTSA Board:

It has been an absolute pleasure serving as your 
board members this year. It was a year like no other 
and we are so appreciative of all the parents, 
caregivers, teachers and staff at Hilltop who rose to 
the challenge. We hope everyone has a safe and 
joyful summer break!

Michelle Collins-President                          Nicole Rogers- Co-Vice President
Kaytie Makin- Co- Vice President             Neil Gavin- Co-Vice President
Krystal Mcllwaine- Secretary                    Emmy Bahr- Treasurer
Tammy Wallis- Member-at-large            Samantha Kempf- Teacher Rep
Matt Grover- Teacher Rep

mailto:HilltopelemPTSA@gmail.com
http://www.hilltopptsa.org/


Thursday/Friday

June 17/18
Modified Field Day for A & B in-person students. Virtual Field 

Day for fully remote students.

Monday/Tuesday

June 21/22
Pre-ordered Yearbooks distributed.

Fully remote students can pick up at the office from 9:30-2:30 

or 3:30-4:00 PM.

Tuesday

June 22
Last day of in-person learning for Cohort B students. (Early 

release for all students at 12:00 noon.)

Wednesday

June 23
11:00-12:00 Sixth Grade Drive-Through Send-Off & 

1:00 Sixth Grade Video Release via email

Thursday

June 24
Last day of in-person learning for Cohort A students. LAST 

DAY OF SCHOOL FOR ALL STUDENTS

(Early release for all students at 12:00 noon.)



Date: June 17th

Board business 6:30-7:00pm

General meeting @7:00pm

•Voting for 2021-2022 board, budget

•Summer slide presentation and read a loud by Hilltop 

staff guest

Join Zoom Meeting

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81462174389?pwd=WkhGVXlJc0l5

REZLazY4T01hb1J2dz09

Meeting ID: 814 6217 4389

Passcode: 195742

Zoom link can also be found at HilltopPTSA.org 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81462174389?pwd=WkhGVXlJc0l5REZLazY4T01hb1J2dz09


Link to online survey 

Link to Paper Form  Paper copy will be sent home with kids 

Help us and you’ll help your child succeed at school! Please check the areas 
below where you might like to be involved during the 2021-2022 school 
year. Complete this form by 6/20/21 and your child/children will receive 10 
tickets to a potential 2021-2022 event (Carnival, Neon Glow Party, etc). 

Contact: Hilltop PTSA hilltopelemptsa@gmail.com www.hilltopPTSA.org

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd5yiNt892t6EiKRjmRI-aauhjMZ2dl89s2emBbnGisdCm7oA/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1lGT-liQKTniR_4RyZ7m4W7A6QTrHqC-LweBziwTGTp0/edit?usp=sharing
mailto:hilltopelemptsa@gmail.com
https://www.google.com/url?q=http://www.hilltopPTSA.org&sa=D&source=editors&ust=1622663490725000&usg=AFQjCNEttdj0XJu4C7QwajLOxxjCgwLZbw


We are looking for parents to join our 2021-2022 PTSA Board. This is an 
exciting opportunity to get involved. It is fun and rewarding at the same 
time. We are currently looking to fill the current roles:

Please reach out to us, if you are interested and we can give you more 
information hilltopelemptsa@gmail.com

mailto:hilltopelemptsa@gmail.com


PRINCIPAL’S CORNER

Dear Families,

As we finish strong with our last three weeks of school, we are celebrating 

how far our students have come this year. I am so proud of our staff, 

students and families for how student learning was prioritized across the 

school year. This month, teachers are meeting with the next grade level to 

share areas of class strengths and needs as a result of this school year.

When we started the year in September, we didn’t know what the impact 

of the pandemic would have on students. We now know that students that 

maintained solid attendance made typical progress, in a not-so-typical 

year. We are so happy that we were able to prioritize getting library books, 

digital books and classroom take-home books to support our readers at 

home. And, truly, we are thankful that parents helped to keep students 

reading.

We’ve also noticed some areas that we will focus on with students next 

year. We learned that writing is challenging to teach online, and we are 

cherishing the moments that teachers get to confer with each student to 

teach that one strategy that the writer is ready for. Teachers have delved 

deep into discussions about how to approach real life math problems, and 

we love the thinking and solving our students continue to do. However, we 

have been reminded that students need lots of practice putting together 

and taking apart numbers, and developing strategies to remember math 

facts.



PRINCIPAL’S CORNER

We continue to support social-emotional learning, and we have 

enjoyed watching how classmates have progressed from being timid 

with each other to becoming more sibling-like in just a couple of 

months of a hybrid model. We know that some of our older students 

are working with challenging feelings related to the last twelve months. 

If your child is struggling emotionally or socially, please reach out to 

one of our counselors or your child’s teacher so we can use these last 

few weeks of school to help strengthen connections with peers and 

suggest strategies for dealing with big emotions.

We are celebrating and being aware of what our students need all at 

the same time! Overall, we are feeling ready to tackle the next school 

year with the same sense of vigor, and a little bit more normalcy than 

this year.

We hope you are planning to relax and enjoy this summer. Take time to 

read together, talk a lot, count forward and backwards, play card 

games, and be creative!

Have a well-deserved summer, and be safe!

Melissa Somoza and the Hilltop Staff

Continued…



Message from the School Nurse:

It is time to wrap up this year AND get ready for the next school year! If 

your student has medications or a health plan, you should have 

received the paperwork needed for next year already. If you haven't, 

please contact me and I will get it to you!

Most medications can be sent home with parent authorization. They will 

be secured in a security bag. I must receive your authorization to send 

them home with your student on their last school day, those letters have 

also been sent home. The last day is June 22nd for Cohort B and June 

24th for Cohort A. Medications cannot be stored at the school over the 

summer. All medications not picked up will be disposed of on the 

morning of June 25th.

Note that medications for next year must be received at the school by 

August 24th in order for your student to start on the first day. If received 

after that date, there is not guarantee your student will start on time.

If you have any questions or concerns, please don't hesitate to contact 

me at GoergenC@edmonds.wednet.edu or 425-431-1711.

I wish you all a restful, relaxing summer! Be safe, Huskies!

Nurse Cindy



Congratulations to our 6th grade class!!! 
We are so proud of you and all that you have accomplished. 

Good Luck in Middle School and beyond!!!!!





Last Spirit Day of the Year!!!!



Our PE teachers are partnering with the PE teacher from Brier 

Elementary to create socially distanced field day events for in-

person learners and remote field day activities for our fully 

remote learners. Thank you to Jason Mauch, Tony Aspinall, 

and Jody Wallis.

In-Person Students: Wear your sunscreen, bring your water 

bottles and get ready for a variety of field day fun on Thursday, 

June 17th (A Cohort) or Friday, June 18th (B Cohort.) Students 

stay with their classmates for an hour of field day events.

Remote Students: Hydrate, then scroll through the fun virtual 

events on Canvas or Seesaw on June 17th and/or 18th. Get 

ready to share videos or pictures of yourself through Canvas or 

Seesaw of how you conquer the virtual field day events.

Thursday/Friday June 17th & 18th

• Modified Field Day for A & B in-person students
• Virtual Field Day for fully remote students



Help Hilltop revise our school vision statement next year!

Please take The Three Word Survey: 

https://forms.gle/n78tAfRjb29sM5qE7

Please share three words or short phrases that describe what 

you want for your child as a result of their years at Hilltop 

Elementary. Your input will be used next year as staff and 

community members work on a vision statement for our school. 

We appreciate your input.

https://forms.gle/n78tAfRjb29sM5qE7


Spread the Word!

Enrollment for the Fall 2021 is open for students NEW to Hilltop.

There are three ways to enroll:

1.Complete and submit an online 

packet: https://www.edmonds.wednet.edu/families/enrollment

2.Fill out the packet online, print it and bring it to the Hilltop 

office. https://www.edmonds.wednet.edu/families/enrollment

3.Pick up a paper packet from the office.

For all enrollment options, you will need proof of birth, proof of residence, and 

immunization records. You can drop off packets from 10:00 - 2:00 at the main 
office.

https://www.edmonds.wednet.edu/families/enrollment
https://www.edmonds.wednet.edu/families/enrollment


Summer Meals Program: June 21st – August 26th

Contact: Deborah Jacobsen or Thame Fuller

In partnership with the Edmonds School District, the Foundation for Edmonds 

School District and its Nourishing Network program will host a summer meal 

program from June 21st through August 26th (there will be no program on July 

5th, 2021). 

Children ages 5-18 can come for free grab and go meals at one of four Lynnwood 
locations. No registration is needed.

Three locations will also provide 1 hour drop-in healthy activities followed by grab 
and go meals.

Please see the flyer for more information.

PPE, social distancing, and sanitizing procedures are in effect in accordance with 
State Government Mandates. 

For more information or questions, please contact Thame Fuller, Director of 
Programs, at

thame@foundationesd.org or 425-431-7092.

Chromebooks

Due to the robust summer school and summer learning 

options the district will be offering, district students planning 

to return in the fall (regardless of grade level) can keep their 
Chromebooks and hotspots. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/12T7u3x2OG5bWE4FPj0pU53zRcXa4DGs3/view?usp=sharing
mailto:thame@foundationesd.org


Click Here to Order Today!

*They do the shopping, so you don’t have to!
*The teachers get exactly what they need!

*It’s a WIN-WIN!!!!

https://1stday.sale/111748


Staff  Appreciation

Thank you to all the parents and caregivers 
who graciously donated to buy a staff member 
lunch during staff appreciation week. 

Staff members would also like to thank you for 
all the cards, gifts and well-wishes during the 
week. It was very much appreciated!!!!!



Need some gift ideas for your favorite staff 
member at Hilltop?

Find your staff member, click on the link:
Names in bold are updated for 2020-
2021. Information will be updated as it is 
received. 

Kindergarten
Shana Dumo
Kristina Parkhurst
Erin Smith
Kim Swartz
Erin Schomburg

1st Grade
Sarah Hudson
Perry Johnson
Saville Picker
Esther Tom

2nd Grade
Mandy Carey
Debbie O'Brien
Jason Stillwaugh

3rd Grade
Jamie Davidson
Samantha Kempf
Jesslyn Freeman-Correa
Jennifer Blackstone

4th Grade
Susan Rao
Katherine Dumont
Priscilla Lewis

5th Grade
Sarah Allsop-Fine
Matthew Grover
Mark Randall

6th Grade
Diana Browne
Tim Dennis
Kaleigh Kline

PE
Jason Mauch
Zach Taylor

Music
Linda Shatto
Ashley Giri, orchestra
Brian Rascon, band

Specialist
Corey Anderson
Denise Mullins
Ruth Eng
Mary Glockling
Katie Turner
Amy Helgoe
Sarah Thompson
Katie Hodapp

Library
Deborah Fournier

Learning Support
Yuki Adams
Lanei Brown
Lois Hanks-Vandermeer
Jennifer Malloy
Martha McCorkhill
Lisa Rongholt
Augusta Swenson
Lisa Reid
Erika Mariotti
Caroline Montreuil
Sandra Portolese

Office Staff
Michelle Howell
Melissa Somoza
Bonnie Sheehan

Custodian
Kevin Lane

Food Service
Eileen Wood

http://hilltopptsa.org/Doc/Staff%20favorites/Kinder%20-%20Dumo,%20Shana.pdf
http://hilltopptsa.org/Doc/Staff%20favorites/Kinder%20-%20Parkhurst,%20Kristina.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1mW1xLGV5Sw8xCNoy46MtcPIQOZ9M1Jw4/view?usp=sharing
http://hilltopptsa.org/Doc/Staff%20favorites/Kinder%20-%20Swartz,%20Kim.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1NeTgAgxkm7J86jAxE6JOt2FO4F3nctuS/view?usp=sharing
http://hilltopptsa.org/Doc/Staff%20favorites/1st%20-%20Johnson,%20Perry.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1TEj2Hb1hDV0iUBm4xUB_dN2X69KdBbCH/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1EU9jiks_usC2U3f4mzGmqHjkull61Epx/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1A4O7AB5rb3QcDSFRSDSBanmJwHtQNNcQ/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1yQ4eE8DWBtmLP4W-wWqCBzpK_17TJwsI/view?usp=sharing
http://hilltopptsa.org/Doc/Staff%20favorites/2nd%20-%20Stillwaugh,%20Jason.pdf
http://hilltopptsa.org/Doc/Staff%20favorites/3rd%20-%20Davidson,%20Jamie.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1U_hmEhPTePYE4hiVc4I60Gpl7sRIBOxv/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1yEcJhHA-MX4NEaZHMMjyD1CSyZeRUf3A/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1YAgtpiAGlKXmTh2MP4ZeI1_af5c3GocJ/view?usp=sharing
http://hilltopptsa.org/Doc/Staff%20favorites/3rd%20-%20Rao,%20Susan.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/14-JipvE0a9szcPmT-rRbFArjDsEV8JsD/view?usp=sharing
http://hilltopptsa.org/Doc/Staff%20favorites/5th%20-%20Allsop-Fine,%20Sarah.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1sq8mMHBIssQovTAEKfTcnYK-97n4wVwS/view?usp=sharing
http://hilltopptsa.org/Doc/Staff%20favorites/5%20-%20Randall,%20mark.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1jKmD0k8yddbxVqYMVXW9M0mFMj3zH-eq/view?usp=sharing
http://hilltopptsa.org/Doc/Staff%20favorites/6th%20-%20Dennis,%20Tim.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1-r5VkOzv8iUyR00B7knJKAOFFIWQoh8v/view?usp=sharing
http://hilltopptsa.org/Doc/Staff%20favorites/Specialist%20-%20Mauch,%20Jason.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1QOPGa3voCYMuOzkTbEIgLmEPJDiem-Um/view?usp=sharing
http://hilltopptsa.org/Doc/Staff%20favorites/Specialist%20-%20Anderson,%20Corey.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1NTekqOQwDa6Amegd9ReawQS3GQssdza6/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Mgl3KOz-tI3CfFjGps77TUpX8AJxxpO8/view?usp=sharing
http://hilltopptsa.org/Doc/Staff%20favorites/LS%20-%20Vandermeer,%20Lois.pdf
http://hilltopptsa.org/Doc/Staff%20favorites/LS%20-%20Malloy,%20Jen.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1pffiXV3eP5n16PXQph7NgJLtiGYzr97c/view?usp=sharing
http://hilltopptsa.org/Doc/Staff%20favorites/Office%20-%20Samoza,%20Melissa.pdf
http://hilltopptsa.org/Doc/Staff%20favorites/Office%20-%20Sheehan,%20Bonnie.pdf


On behalf of the education support team at Hilltop Elementary, we 

want to thank the Foundation for Edmonds School District for 

selecting us to receive a grant to purchase tools to help our 

students cope with emotions and remain focused in school. 

Through funding of our project, we are getting tools such as art 

supplies, fidgets, and comfort items to students during an 

extremely challenging time. Knowing that those students that 

require extra support have tools both in their classroom and at 

home helps to bridge equity gaps and support some of our most 

vulnerable students. 

From the bottom of our hearts, we thank you for supporting us 

and our students. 



Help us earn donations while you shop!  It all adds up!

1. Start at www.smile.amazon.com

2. Set your charity to:  Hilltop Elementary PTSA

3. It will say we are in Tacoma, as that is where our 

“parent” PTSA is physically located… it is still our Hilltop!

1. Go to 

https://www.fredmeyer.com/account/communityrewards

2. Login to your Fred Meyer account.

3. Search for the organization by name (Hilltop Elementary 

PTSA) or the Organization Number CS004

http://www.smile.amazon.com/


Have you gotten your spiritwear yet? The PTSA has partnered with 1st 
Place Spiritwear to handle all your spirit wear needs. There are many 
options and styles to choose from. They have t-shirts, sweatshirts, tank-
tops, clothing just for our special teachers  and even masks. You can 
order at anytime and items are shipped directly to your home. 

Visit our page today:  
https://1stplacespiritwear.com/schools/WA/Lynnwood/Hilltop+Elementary+School

10% of sales goes 
to our PTSA 

https://1stplacespiritwear.com/schools/WA/Lynnwood/Hilltop+Elementary+School



